Minutes of Falkirk District Scout Council Annual General Meeting

Held on Wednesday 21st September, 2022
In the Jim McKellar Scout Centre
Scottish Charities Number SC038590


AGM Minute 2022/ 1
Ann Gilchrist – District Chair welcomed all members of the Falkirk District Scout Council to the Annual General Meeting  and especially welcomed the new Regional Commissioner of Forth Region, Paul Santi.
The chair asked all to stand for a minutes silence for Queen Elizabeth II who had recently passed away. Ann also made mention of the death of Alan French a Former District Commissioner of Larbert District and former Secretary of Forth Valley Area Scout Council.
Present: [31 in total present] 
Ann Gilchrist –District Chair, Frank Murray – District Treasurer, Charlie Stevenson - District Secretary, District Commissioner Leonard Jamieson [Via Zoom]
District Executive Committee Members – Bert Mackenzie, Christopher Campbell, Dylan Welsh plus 28 other Council members.
 AGM Minute 2022/item 2  
Apologies: There were 23 apologies received.   

AGM Minute 2022/item 3
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting on Thursday 22nd September2021                                         
 These were proposed by Kaitlin McEleney [5th] and seconded by Gordon Berry [9th] 
AGM Minute 2022/item 4
Matters Arising: 

There were no matters arising.

 AGM Minute 2022/item 5
Reports: Comprehensive reports are included in the Annual Report Booklet which was issued you all present.
Frank Murray District Treasurer presented the District Accounts [these were issued to all members present at the  meeting] which had been proposed and passed by the District Executive Committee on 24th August, 2022. 
The Treasurer gave a brief explanation of the Accounts. He thanked all the treasurers of the various Explorer/Network /Scout Active Support units as well as the District Badge Secretary for all their efforts. The Treasurer also thanked David Seaton as Examiner for confirming the accounts were a true and accurate representation of the District finances.
The Chair stated that as these had been passed by the District Executive Committee, and following the AGM the District Treasurer will now make the annual submission to OSCR.

There were no points raised on the accounts.
AGM Minute 2022/item 6
Appointment /Election of Office Bearers to the District Executive:
Ann Gilchrist stepped down and asked Lenny Jamieson as District Commissioner to take over who then had great pleasure in nominating Ann Gilchrist as Chair for the coming year. 

The Chair then asked the District Secretary to announce Ex Officio members [by right of their Appointment]: 

Ex Officio members [by right of their Appointment Appointment]: 
District Commissioner



Leonard Jamieson
District Explorer Scout Commissioner

Alan Wallace
District Scout Network Commissioners

Kenneth Foggo & Callum Munn
Forth Region – Interim Regional Commissioner
Paul Santi
Forth Region – Regional Chair


Gordon Samson
While the position of Treasurer and Secretary are also ex officio positions, they require to be elected:

The Chair intimated that both were happy to continue in their roles.

The Treasurer- Frank Murray is proposed by Robert Weir and seconded by Ian Tait.
The Secretary – Charlie Stevenson is proposed by Christopher Campbell and seconded by Martin Callaghan
As there were no other proposals for these roles, both positions were then approved by the District Scout Council and the existing Treasurer and Secretary were re- elected. 
Election of Elected Members to serve on the Executive Committee:

The Chair asked the Secretary to list the elected members:
Representing Group Executive Committees 

                Katherine Jamieson is serving her 2nd Year
The Chair then stated that Katherine Jamieson was willing to serve for a 2nd year and was duly re-elected.                                   
Representing Group Scout Leaders  


Graham Whitehouse is serving his 3rd Year
The Chair then stated that Graham Whitehouse was willing to serve for a 3rd year and was duly re-elected.                                   
Representing Group Section Leaders  


                        Jen Cox is serving her 2nd Year
 The Chair then stated that Jen Cox was willing to serve for a 2nd year and was duly re-elected.                                   
Representing Young Persons




Dylan Welsh is serving his 3rd Year
The Chair then stated that Dylan Welsh was willing to serve for a 3rd year and was duly re-elected.                                   
Election of nominated members to serve on the Executive Committee:
The Chair asked the District Commissioner to list the nominated members:

Honorary President: 

Jamie Sime                           Nominated by District Commissioner 
Honorary Vice President:

Pat Reid                                 Nominated by District Commissioner 
Deputy District Commissioner          Christopher Campbell        Nominated by District Commissioner
The Chair stated that both Honorary President and Honorary Vice President were delighted to continue in their roles.  All three positions were then nominated to be members of the District Scout Council.      
Election of co-opted members to serve on the Executive Committee:

The Chair asked the Secretary to list the co-opted members:
Bert Mackenzie co-opted as Badge Secretary
Russell Smith co-opted as Jim McKellar Scout Centre sub – committee chair
Ann Gilchrist was filling the role as Media co-ordinator
The Chair stated that as these co-opted members were co-opted by the District Executive Committee they are now being notified to the District Scout Council.
AGM Minute 2022/item 7  
Election of 1 member to serve on the Forth Region Executive Committee:
The Chair then stated that in accordance with the District Bye-Laws, the District Executive have agreed that Christopher Campbell, Deputy District Commissioner will continue for a 3rd  year as representative to serve on the Forth Region Executive Committee as from the AGM of Forth Region Scout Council.
Independent Examiner:    David Seaton                                                                                                                                 It was agreed that he would take over as Independent Examiner of the District Accounts.                                                 
AGM Minute 2022/item 8
Any Other Competent Business.

a] Carronshore Trust Fund
The Treasurer stated that the District Executive were investigation the possibility of incorporating this fund under the Falkirk District Charity Number rather than having a separate Charity Number for this fund. Frank then gave a summary as to the possible ways that this could be achieved. 
There was no other competent business registered with the District Secretary.
There being no other business the Chair thanked everyone for their attendance and closed the official part of the evening.

Following the AGM: 
· Hamish Scott as Chair of the Barrwood Trustees stated that a new website had been 
created for Barrwood bookings.
· .There was a presentation of a service award to Julie Middleton [2nd].
· Paul Santi the new Regional Commissioner gave his vision on how he saw the Region 
developing. He encouraged all Districts in the Region to consider reducing the cash balances they held and make use of the money for the benefit of the young people in each of their Districts.
Accepted as correct by District Scout Council
Signed__                                                                       Falkirk District Executive Chairman.

Date___________________________________
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